Minutes of the Application Committee Meeting held at 7pm, 12th March 2012, at the Council Offices, Pentyrch.
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 
Wynford Ellis Owen, (Chairman), Stuart Thomas, 





Lindsay Davies & Gill Rees. 
191
Update
The Chairman asked that the Clerk update members with what had taken place since the last meeting.  The Clerk advised that he had emailed all applicants thanking them for attending at the last meeting and advising that final recommendations would be deferred pending sight of further documents from some applicants.  The Clerk then emailed those applicants separately to explain what further information the committee needed.  They were all given until mid-day of 12th March.  All the requested information had been received and was included in each members pack of additional documentation.  

The only other issue was that of Hilltop Theatre, who had queried of the Clerk, after the meeting of 29th February, why their application, made in December 2011, had not been included.  The Clerk had not received a document, although a subsequent search revealed that it had been sent erroneously to the Admin Assistant rather than the Clerk.  The Admin Assistant had assumed the Clerk had also received a copy.  The Clerk had advised the Committee Chairman, who had then invited Hilltop Theatre to also submit further details of their application. This additional information had been received and the Chairman recommended that Hilltop Theatre was included in the deliberations of the Committee, as they had applied before the deadline.  This was agreed.
192
Discussion and Final Recommendations.
The documents received confirmed for the Committee Members that the majority of the interim recommendations should be taken through to final recommendations.
The Committee were concerned that the submission from Pentyrch Village Hall lacked the clarity that the other applicants had achieved.  The interim recommendation of £12,000 had been based upon the costs to upgrade the fire escapes, valued at £7,110 and the upgrade of the electrical system valued at £4,330.  The Committee noted the submission of a correct estimate for new fire-doors, but felt the presentation of the electrical work to be carried out was confusing.  The covering letter indicated that the work required, covered in two estimates, had been partly completed and that the costings for this, amounting to £3,249, had already been met out of existing funds.  The PVH requested that this figure be considered as part of the ‘match-funding’ in respect of the remaining work, which amounted to £3,962.40.  One Councillor objected to this on the grounds that historical payments couldn’t be considered as match-funding but the others agreed on the basis that the two estimates were recent.  However these figures were different to the initial application and added together amounted to £11,072p.  It was agreed that the recommended amount for the PVH would be reduced to £11,000.
There was favourable support for the application by the Hilltop Theatre Company and it was agreed that a sum of £1,000 be recommended to assist them with their efforts to obtain a container unit for the storage of their props and costume. 
The final recommendations are:
1. PSA ~ Tarmacing of Car Park 


£20,000

2. PSA ~ Ground Maintenance Equipment 

£10,000

3. PVH ~ Electrical Works/Fire Escapes

£11,000

4. Pentyrch School ~ Outdoor Playarea

  £4,500

5. Pentyrch Bowls ~ Re-levelling green

  £2,250

6. Pentyrch Tennis ~ Floodlights


  £2,250


7. Hilltop Theatre




  £1,000

Total





£51,000

It was confirmed that any grant offered would take the form of a promissory note, whereby the money would only be paid over once all the funding was in place.  In addition the promissory note should be time-lined so that there was a set time for the objective to be achieved.
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked the members for their attendance and the meeting closed at 8.00 pm. 
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